
Dear Parents, Carers, Pupils and Friends, 

Following the lockdown in January and February and returning to school for just three weeks prior to the 

Easter holiday, I am sure that this must have felt like a very long half-term (seven weeks) for the pupils 

and perhaps some of the staff. However, we have made it through to the end of the half-term and with the 

hope of further easing of restrictions, I hope we may be facing normality sooner rather than later. 

For now, I would like to pay tribute to all the pupils and staff for doing their best to operate within the 

various restrictions we have had to put in place and for getting on with the job in the best way that they 

can. As you will see in the newsletter, the children have been at their creative best this half-term! 

I would also like to congratulate our Year 11 Leavers (well almost!) as they have finally completed a 

battery of class tests, mock exams and various other assessments this half-term, as teachers gathered 

evidence for use in submitting Teacher Assessed Grades to the examination boards. They certainly 

deserve a rest over half-term. Mr Lamerton has been giving his views on the situation faced by our Year 

11 pupils this year in the “Independent Schools Magazine”. 

I hope our pupils in Years 7, 8 and 9 find some time over the holiday to prepare for their internal 

examinations, which begin immediately after half-term.  

Finally, I would like to wish you and your families a healthy and relaxing half-term break. 

Dean Grierson 
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 Taekwondo Success! 

  

A big well done to Lewis in Year 8, who has passed his    
second Dan in Taekwondo this weekend. Lewis took the 3 
hour exam in Cumbria in front of a panel of judges. 

This diagram 
shows just how  
far he’s come.        
Congratulations 
Lewis! 
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 Alumna 

 Sharon Burghall who attended Hulme Hall from 1985 until 1990, sent us these pictures of memorabilia 

she has kept from her time here. The Hulme Hall School Summer Fair programme from 1987 and a       

picture of the teachers at the time. Let us know if you recognise anyone in the picture as we’d love to 

connect with them! 

The Independent Schools Magazine Featuring Mr Lamerton! 

Our very own Mr Lamerton has written an article in the latest edition of “The Independent Schools 
Magazine”. He reflects on the cancelled GCSE exams for 2021 from a teacher’s perspective, which has 
been a hot topic of conversation throughout the whole of England over the past few months. The      
article can be found here: https://www.independentschoolsmagazine.co.uk/issues/2021-may 
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 Art Competition 

Miss McGrath is running an Art competition to design the front cover of the ISA national sports events 
programme 2021/2022. The top 9 covers will be submitted to the national ISA competition on 28th June. 

 Year 5 Taster Day 

Our Year 5 Taster Day for entry to start Year 7 in 2022 
is fast approaching and we have our last few places on 
the day remaining. 

If you know of anyone who may be interested, please 
ask them to fill out the booking form on our website or 
contact Mrs Cooke on 0161 485 3524. 

   Happy Holiday! 
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 Half Term in Pictures... 
 


